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NEWSLETTER DECEMBER 2023 
A. Coming Events 
I Scholarship Application for the Year 2024 is now open. Details are as follows: 

Eligibility  
1. Dongguan native students studying in Grade 12 in Canada, excelling in the 

graduation exams of the current year, exhibiting good conduct, and admitted to a 
university or college for further studies. 

2. Parents must be Life Members of the association or the father must be a Life 
Member and the mother must be a Sponsoring Member. Parents must join the 
association three months before the application for their children to be eligible. 

 
Application Procedure  

1. Obtain the application form from the association (or email tungkoon@gmail.com), 
complete all required information, and submit the photocopy or scanned copy of the 
original graduation exam results and the original school awards certificates to the 
association (or email) by December 31, 2023. 

2. Submit (or email to the association) a color portrait photo of the student for the 
Scholarship Certificate. 

3. The student's English name must match the English name on their bank account. 
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Reward Method  
1. Students awarded by the evaluation committee will receive a scholarship of 300 

Canadian dollars and a commendation certificate at the association's Chinese New 
Year banquet next year. 

2. Receive a complimentary banquet voucher for the New Year banquet. 
3. Take a photo on stage with family during the award presentation. 
 

II Children of Life Members who received the "Model Student Award" (Honor Roll) in high 
school in 2023 can apply for a scholarship. (no matter whether they have received one or 
more "Honor Roll", they can only apply for one scholarship) They will receive a 50 
Canadian dollar scholarship and a congratulatory letter at the association's Chinese New 
Year banquet next year. 

 
III Join us for the "New year Party" on December 30, 2023 (Saturday) at Vancouver Floata 

Seafood Restaurant. Mahjong starts at 12:00 noon, and karaoke at3:30 PM followed by 
dinner at 6:30 PM. The cost is $55 per person. For registration, contact Manager Lillian 
Zhao at 778-882-9269 or President Johnson Tsang at 604-616-8668. 

 
IV) On February 11 (Sunday, the second day of the Lunar New Year), from 1:00 PM to  

5:00 PM, the association will host a gathering for members' children (aged 18 and 
below, including children and grandchildren) to celebrate the Lunar New Year at the 
association. All participating children will receive a $10 red envelope. Members and 
their children are welcome to join and share the joy of the New Year! 

 
V) “The 32nd Anniversary Celebration of the Association & the Chinese New Year with 

the Presentation of Scholarship Awards and Honouring our Elder Members Banquet” 
will be held on March 2, 2024. Details are as follows: 

 
1) Date and Time: March 2, 2024 (Saturday, the 22nd day of the first lunar month) at 

6:00 PM 
2) Venue: Pink Pearl Restaurant, 1132 E Hastings St, Vancouver, BC V6A 1S2 
3) Ticket Price: $55 per person, reservations available after receiving this notification. 

Whole table reservations are preferred. Members, relatives, and friends are 
welcome. Please recommend this Lunar New Year celebration to non-members. 

4) Reservation: Email, WhatsApp, WeChat or call to Manager Lillian Zhao at 
778-882-9269, or President Johnson Tsang at 604-616-8668 

5) Elderly Appreciation: Life Members from Dongguan aged 70-79 will be treated at 
half price, 80-89 are free, and those 90 and above will be treated free and receive a 
red envelope and a gift. They can sit with their family. (List of discounted elderly 
Life Members attached above) 

6) Presentation of 2024 scholarships  
7) Exciting lucky draw prizes 
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8) Sponsorship: A $100 donation will receive a complimentary banquet voucher. Please 
support this grand event through sponsorship and contribute to the joy of the 
attendees. 

9) We hope members actively contribute prizes for the lucky draw, bringing more joy 
to the Lunar New Year banquet. 

 
B. Association Affairs and Activity Reports 

  
I)  Mr. Sze, who was acting on behalf of the association in applying for a building 

permit, has been delaying the work and was found to have forged municipal 
government documents, deceived the association. The board terminated Mr. Sze 
agency contract through legal action on June 28. On July 5, the board signed a 
new agency contract with Architect Lu, whose documents have been confirmed to 
be accepted by the municipal government. We are now waiting for approval. 
Therefore, the association is temporarily unable to hold member activities at the 
clubhouse. 

II)   On April 2, the association organized a memorial event for the Qingming Festival 
at Dongguan Cemetery. Despite the forecast of rain, the weather turned sunny 
when members arrived, and it started raining again after the event. Over 50 
members and relatives attended. The association prepared offerings such as two 
golden pigs, a whole chicken, bread, tofu pudding, and other related items. After 
the ceremony, all participants enjoyed the lunch on site. Members enthusiastically 
supported the event by purchasing barbecued meat and contributing funds. 

III)   The 11th "Mahjong King Competition" organized by Vice President Ken Lau 
took place at the Vancouver Chinatown Floata Seafood Restaurant. Four tables 
with a total of sixteen participants competed. After the draw, the competition 
began at 11:00 AM. The intense battles lasted until 7:00 PM, and the winners of 
first, second, third, and fourth places were decided. The President for Life Zhou 
Rui Chou emerged as the champion. The President for Life Titto Chau won the 
Runner-Up. Honorary Director Connie Yuen playing defensively, settled for third 
place, and Honorary Director Candice Law secured the fourth position. The 
president Johnson Tsang, presented cash awards to the four winners. In addition 
to the "Mahjong King Competition," the association took advantage of the venue 
at Floata Seafood Restaurant to organize a karaoke activity, with 15 members and 
friends participating. Both events were a great success. After the awards 
ceremony for the "Mahjong King Competition," a feast was held, and everyone 
enjoyed a great dinner. It was a rare opportunity for everyone to gather and have a 
great time, expressing great satisfaction with the event.  

IV)   On June 25, the association held its 2023 Annual General Meeting at Floata 
Seafood Restaurant. A total of 67 people attended, including 56 Life Members 
and 11 Sponsoring Members. Twenty-five proxy forms were received. During the 
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meeting, the board presented the financial report, activity and conference work 
reports. 

V)  On June 30, the association jointly organized the "Dongguan Sentiment Cup" Golf 
Friendship Tournament and the "Dongguan Cup" Golf Friendship Tournament 
with the Canada Dongguan Business Association. Winners of the "Dongguan 
Sentiment Cup" were: Champion – Don Kwang, Runner-up – Ken Wu, Third 
place – Peter Leung; Longest Distance Award – Ken Wu, Nearest Flag Award 
-Peter Leung. 

VI)  On July 9, the association, led by Vice President Lillian Zhao from the Recreation 
Committee, participated in the "walk with the dragon" event. We raised a total of 
$5,000 and were awarded the Group Fundraising Gold Cup. Thanks to the 
directors, honorary members, member relatives, and friends who participated and 
donated funds to help the community in need. 

VII)  On August 19, the board organized a one-day summer outing. We visited 
Shannon Falls Provincial Park, Squamish Farmers Market, and Alice Lake 
Provincial Park, experiencing the local culture and enjoying the lake and 
mountain scenery. Everyone had a delicious lunch and had fun playing games. 

VIII) The Mid-Autumn Moon Festival Celebration, organized by Vice president Ken 
Lau and Lillian Zhao, took place on September 24 at Floata Seafood Restaurant 
in Chinatown. The day started with mahjong games at noon, followed by karaoke 
at 3:00 PM and dinner at 6:45 PM. Each person received a mini mooncake, and 
there were riddle games to entertain. The Founding President Steve Yuen, 
presented mooncakes for enjoyment, and Honorary President for Life Samuel Yu 
gave out beautiful grapes as gifts. 

IX)  On October 15, the association held the Fall Tribute Ceremony at the Dongguan 
Cemetery in Ocean View Burial Park. As in previous years, despite the predicted 
rain, the weather was clear throughout the event. Over 40 people attended, and 
directors and volunteers worked together to help with various tasks. Everyone 
generously sponsored the event on the spot. This is the blessing of the Dongguan 
Association, and there was applause and praise from everyone for the many 
virtuous individuals who supported the Dongguan Association. 

X) On November 26, the association held the 12th "Self-Improvement Cup" Table 
Tennis Friendship Tournament at the Bridgeport Sports Club in Richmond. Ten 
members participated, including a 10-year-old member's daughter. The results 
were as follows  
Men's Category:  Champion – Zhifen Ye;   Runner-up – Paul Yuan;  

Third place – Wallace Chan;  Fourth place – Nick Chau 
Women's Category: Champion – Guiyu Chau;  Runner-up -Louisa Tsang;    

Third place – Anita Mak;  Fourth place –Yuling Tseng 
The trophy for the Friendship Tournament will be presented at the Chinese New 
Year banquet on March 2, 2024. 
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